
S E P T E M B E R  1 4 ,  2 0 1 8  

We are midway through the first quarter 
and getting into a good groove with aca-
demic rigor, following of routines, and en-
joying many extracurricular activities (Blood 
Drive, Bingo Night, PAC meeting, etc.). It is 
time for parent conference night on Mon-
day, September 17

th
from 4:30 to 6:30 pm. If 

you would like to meet with a teacher, it is 
best to email the teacher now to set an ap-
pointment for a 15 minute time slot. The 
other option is to come to parent confer-

ence night and try to sign up for an available time slot first-
come, first-serve. During conference night, we will also have 
the computer labs open for you to take the AdvancED parent 
survey. This year, BDCHS will go through re-accreditation 
and completion of the parent survey is an important part of 
the continuous improvement process. We have many great 
activities coming up, and we hope that you can be involved in 
supporting our students through volunteerism, participation, 
and donations. Let’s continue growing the Phoenix Fund by 
having every family raise $200! With only two weeks left in 
the Phoenix Fund campaign, together we can make this the 
most successful year ever.  

IMPORTANT DATES  

S E P T E M B E R  1 7 :  E A R L Y  R E -

L E A S E — 2 : 0 5  D I S M I S S A L  

S E P T E M B E R  1 7 :  C O N F E R E N C E  

N I G H T  4 : 3 0 - 6 : 3 0 P M   

S E P T E M B E R  1 9 :  O N E  B L O O D  

D R I V E  A T  2 : 0 0 P M  

S E P T E M B E R  2 1 :  B I N G O  N I G H T  

A T  6 : 3 0 P M  

S E P T E M B E R  2 5 :  P A C  M E E T I N G  

A T  6 : 0 0 P M  I N  T H E  C A F E T E R I A  

S E P T E M B E R  2 7 :  P R O S P E C T I V E  

S T U D E N T  O P E N  H O U S E  A T  

6 : 0 0 P M  

S E P T E M B E R  2 8 :  N E X T  P H O E N I X  

N E W S  

 

 

Meet The Phoenix News Team 

By: Maddie Smith 
 
This year we have a brand new Phoenix News 
team!  Our awesome team of four is going to be writ-
ing, taking pictures, and editing for this year’s Phoenix 
News.  We will capture events from inside and outside 
the halls of BDCHS in addition to notifying our school 
community of upcoming events and celebrating stu-
dent and team successes.  We are eager to take on 
this new task and are ready for the challenge! 

 
 Maddie Smith- Editor 

Diana Ruiz- Writer 
Haley Perera- Photographer 
Gage Davis- Technology Specialist 
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P H O E N I X  N E W S L E T T E R  

BDHCS Has Zero-Tolerance for Bullying 
Bullying is defined as: systematically and chronically inflicting physical hurt or psychological dis-
tress on one or more students or employees that is severe or pervasive enough to create an intimidating, 
hostile, or offensive environment; or unreasonably interfere with the individual’s school performance or par-
ticipation. 

Allegations of bullying shall be promptly investigated, giving due regard to the need for confidentiality and 
the safety of the victim and/or any individual(s) who report an incident(s) of bullying. 
 
If You Are The Victim of Bullying: 

 Clearly tell the “bully(ies)” to stop; 
 Don’t ignore the incident.  Immediately report the incident to someone at school or seek peer  
 mediation at school.  Tell your parent(s) / guardian(s); 
 If the bullying continues after you have clearly told the bully (ies) to stop, make a written record of 
 the incident including date, time, witness or witnesses and parties involved in the incident.  Report
 the incident immediately to an adult who has authority over the bully (ies); for example: staff  
 member teacher, school counselor, assistant principal, or principal; 
 Avoid being alone with the person(s) who have attempted to bully you in the past. 

To Minimize the Risk of Being Accused of Bullying 
 
DO: 

 Keep your hands to yourself. 

 Remember that NO one has a right to harm another person in any way. 

 Think before you speak. 

 Immediately apologize if you accidentally say or do something that has made another person fee 

 oppressed. 

 Report all incidents of bullying behavior you have witnessed to appropriate school personnel. 
 
DON’T: 

 Touch anyone without his or her permission and especially in an inappropriate way. 

 Keep interacting with a person after he or she has perceived your behavior toward him or her as  
 being “inappropriate” and has clearly told you to “stop.” 

 Make remarks that may cause another person to feel “oppressed” (stressful, scared, and intimidate
 ed). 

  

 

Please refer to our student handbook for more information about reporting.   
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Upcoming Sportsõ Schedules 
Boys’ and Girls’ Cross Country 

9/22 Mitchel High Invitational - New Port Richey, FL   8:00AM 

Girls’ Volleyball 

9/17       Home             Seffner Christian           JV 6/ Varsity 7 

9/19       Home             Berkeley Prep             JV 5/ Varsity 6 

9/25       Home             Tampa Catholic          JV 5:30/ Varsity 6:30               

 

Boys’ and Girls’ Bowling 

9/18 Away (Pinchasers Midtown) vs SLAM Academy     3:30PM 

Reminder to stay healthy! 
 
School has begun and you are now introduced to a new environment with new people and new 
germs.  Please review the information below for helpful tips and general facts to support health and 
wellness this year. 
 
10 Tips to Fight the Flu: 
 1. Wash your hands often 
 2. Toss used tissues 
 3. Keep your distance from others 
 4. Cough or sneeze into the crease of your elbow 
 5. Get your flu vaccination annually 
 
Flu Facts: 

 The Flu is a highly contagious disease that easily spreads via tiny droplets through 
sneezes, coughs and talking. 

 Children are two to three times more likely than adults to catch the flu. 
 Getting the flu vaccination protects you and helps protect everyone around you. 

Clinic Corner 



P A G E  4  

In Need of Community Service? 
 
Service work is a valuable  learning experience to improve skills, assist the community, and explore interests 
and careers. Logging service hours is important as many institutions and scholarships will only see hours that 
have been officially entered into the District system. Community service is not required for graduation; howev-
er, scholarships such as Bright Futures currently requires either 30, 75 or 100 hours for their three scholar-
ships. Information about the process for verifying and logging hours, potential community service sites, and 
what qualifies is explained within the “Service” tab on the Student Services Portal. 
 
A site is verified through completion of a Proposal form before the service occurs and having it approved by 
an appropriate school staff member (currently a school counselor; seniors may also see Dr. Salazar). Stu-
dents must then log hours using the Record of Community Service Hours form, have each entry signed by 
the site supervisor, and then submit the completed form. BDCHS strives to align with District policies regard-
ing service; please keep the following in mind (a full list of criteria can be read at the aforementioned Portal): 
 

 The service hour log form should be specific to the day and time range one served 

 Only a max of 8 hours per day will be approved 

 Hours must be performed during non-school hours 

 Hours submitted only to a club/organization will not be entered into the District system 

 Service for the sole benefit of BDCHS and/or any of its clubs/organizations will not count; however, if a    
club serves in the community it can be approved 

 Students should keep copies of all documentation submitted to BDCHS 

 Hours performed overnight at camps or designated events (exception of Relay for Life) are not acceptable 

 Hours must be submitted by graduation 
 

Mayor’s Youth Corps 
The Mayor’s Youth Corp is about learning and participating in city government. Mem-
bers will connect with peers and are offered an incredible opportunity to be exposed to 
the inner workings of civics and city government.  

The organization will also produce a youth-oriented television show and teach leader-
ship and employability skills. Grade 9, 10, and 11 students can apply. 

Application forms are available in Student Services. The deadline to apply is October 
25, 2018 at 5:00 p.m. Those accepted will serve one calendar year starting January 
2019. Consider joining today!  

More information can be found on the Student Services Portal under the “Service” tab, 
or at tampagov.net/youth-corps 

http://tampagov.net/youth-corps
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Statement of Parent/Family Volunteerism 
As a part of the BDCHS philosophy of setting and maintaining higher standards for 
students, parents, faculty, staff, administration and board members, each year families 
are required to volunteer a minimum of 20 hours of time in service to the school com-
munity. 
 

 To stay on time, your family should be working to get to or go over 5 hours each quarter.   
 
 Are you getting emails regularly offering volunteer opportunities from  
 proudphoenixparent@gmail.com? 

 
 Have you turned in Donation Sheets with the requested items that have been brought in? 

 
 Have you volunteered with any school committees, clubs or athletic teams? – please email 

proudphoenixparent@gmail.com  so that we can get those hours logged in. 
 

 To keep our students safe, each year volunteers who will be helping at any BDCHS event 
will need to register at: https://www.sdhc.k12.fl.us/doc/1532/volunteer-services/about/
about-376/. 

 
 Questions? Email Sherrie Glow, Volunteer Coordinator at  
 proudphoenixparent@gmail.com. 

Parent Volunteers 

mailto:proudphoenixparent@gmail.com
mailto:proudphoenixparent@gmail.com
https://www.sdhc.k12.fl.us/doc/1532/volunteer-services/about/about-376/
https://www.sdhc.k12.fl.us/doc/1532/volunteer-services/about/about-376/
mailto:proudphoenixparent@gmail.com
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Ready, Set, Spike! 
 

By: Diana Ruiz 
 
Both the girls’ Junior Varsity and Varsity Volleyball teams are working hard and prac-
ticing everyday to improve their skills and be the best they can be!  
 
The girls’ Junior Varsity Volleyball team earned their first win on September 10th 
against Cambridge Christian. They won 2-0. The Junior Varsity girls are developing 
their skills and have greatly improved 
in the past few weeks of the season.  
 
The girls’ Varsity Volleyball team is 
currently 2-3. Despite their tough op-
ponents, the girls worked hard to gain 
two victories! The team  defeated Sar-
asota Military Academy 3-0 and Cam-
bridge Christian 3-0.  
 
Go Lady Phoenix! 

Running to the Finish Line 
 

By: Haley Perera 
  
With the cross country season kicking off, we are in 
for a wonderful season full of great accomplishments. 
So far, the Cross Country team has had one presea-
son meet, last Saturday, and they preformed excep-
tionally. The team prepared extensively for this meet, 
working hard at practices and improving there endur-
ance each practice. They will continue to prepare at 
practices for their upcoming meet at Wiregrass 
Ranch High School. The Cross Country team is just 
getting warmed up, so be prepared for more success. 
Go Phoenix! 
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PAC Update 
5ƻ ȅƻǳ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǾŜǊȅ ŬǊǎǘ aŀǎǘŜǊ/ŀǊŘΩǎ ǝƳŜƭŜǎǎΣ ōŜƭƻǾŜŘ άtǊƛŎŜƭŜǎǎέ ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ŎƻƳƳŜǊŎƛŀƭ ƛƴ мффтΚ 

! ŘŀŘ ǘŀƪŜǎ Ƙƛǎ ǎƻƴ ǘƻ ŀ ōŀǎŜōŀƭƭ ƎŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ Ǉŀȅǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ Ƙƻǘ ŘƻƎ ŀƴŘ ŀ ŘǊƛƴƪΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǝƻƴ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǘǿƻ ƛǎ ǇǊƛŎŜπ
ƭŜǎǎΦ  ά¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǎƻƳŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŎŀƴΩǘ ōǳȅΦ CƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ŜƭǎŜΣ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ aŀǎǘŜǊ/ŀǊŘΦέ 

tƭŜŀǎŜ Ŧŀǎǘ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ нл ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƭƻǿ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜΧ 

 

You took your 8th-grade student to an open house at Brooks DeBartolo Collegiate High School. 

You then filled out all the necessary paperwork to be part of the lottery to hopefully get your child into the finest school in Tampa 
Bay. 

You then waited in great anticipation in the crowd as the lottery is being done. You knew that there were less than a hundred fifty 
slots for the over 600 plus applications that were submitted. 

With glee and great Thanksgiving, you found out that your child was admitted in. 

You knew that the education your child would receive would be as strong as any private school because of the superior teaching 
and administrative staff. The cost of those private schools would have been anywhere from 40 to $60,000 in tuition dollars. 

To help your student's educators, each year the board of directors and the administration ask each family to try for a fundraising 
donation of  $200, as well as 20 volunteer hours. 

They are grateful for any donation that goes directly to helping your child, Be it $2, $20, $200, $2,000 or more. 

100% family support, and that means you getting involved. 

Remember...You will never get a bill or invoice for any tuition from the school. 

CƛƴŀƭƭȅΦΦΦ 

¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǎƻƳŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŎŀƴΩǘ ōǳȅΦ  άCƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŀǎǇƛǊƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΣ ǘƘŜǊŜϥǎ .Ǌƻƻƪǎ 5Ŝ.ŀǊǘƻƭƻ /ƻƭƭŜƎƛŀǘŜ 
IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦέ 



P A G E  8  

P H O E N I X  N E W S L E T T E R  



P A G E  9  

P H O E N I X  N E W S L E T T E R  



P A G E  1 0  

P H O E N I X  N E W S L E T T E R  


